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MEMORANDUM  
 

To: County Administrators, Supervisors, Chancery Clerks 

 

From: Derrick Surrette, Executive Director 

 

Date: March 2, 2023 

 

Re: Legislation Addressing Mental Health Could Impact County Budgets 

 

 

The attached document is an image of Section 8 located in House Bill 1222. A link to the full bill 

is also provided below. This section increases the unfunded mandate placed on counties for 

mental health-related services. 

The bill takes a comprehensive approach to addressing the mental health crisis in the State, and it 

is undoubtedly needed. 

The original version (before being amended and stripped from a House Floor amendment) had 

funding in the form of a tax diversion from tobacco vapor products to fund the housing/treatment 

of mental health patients. This was very important to MAS because we often hear from our 

membership regarding the need to get mental health patients out of the county jail facilities and 

into their proper housing facilities. NOTE: There are still talks of doing an appropriation to 

address this housing issue, but as of now, funding that will specifically address housing mental 

patients is not in the bill, but the bill does currently set up a special fund to receive state revenue 

if there is a consensus to provide state revenue. 

MAS staff has spoken with the Senate Health and Welfare Committee Chairman and the author 

of the bill to share our concerns regarding section 8.  

We encourage you to take the time to review this bill and provide your feedback to MAS so we 

can share your concerns with House and Senate members. We also strongly encourage you to 

call your Senate and House delegation if you have any concerns about this measure. 

To view the full bill with the current Senate “Strike All” language as amended by the Senate, 

please click the link below. 

http://billstatus.ls.state.ms.us/documents/2023/dt/sam/HB1222_S_Cmte_Amend_01.pdf 

Thank you for all you do in working with MAS and your local legislative delegation. 
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To view the full bill with the current 

Senate “Strike All” language as amended 

by the Senate, please scan the QR code. 

 

 

 


